
 
 

 
 

 
OFFICE OF 

THE CITY MANAGER 
MEMORANDUM 

 
 
 
 
 

DATE: January 26, 2017 
 
TO: Mayor Wright and City Council Members 
 
FROM: Ron Bernal, Assistant City Manager/Public Works Director/City Engineer 
 
RE: City Manager’s Weekly Report 
 
 
MEETINGS SCHEDULE 

 
Date and Time Event Location 

Monday, 
January 30, 2017 
6:30 p.m. 

Lone Tree Golf Course 
Committee Meeting 

Lone Tree Golf Course 
Board Room 
4800 Golf Course Road 

Wednesday, 
February 1, 2017 
6:00 p.m. 

Sales Tax Citizens’ Oversight 
Committee Meeting 

Antioch Police Department 
Community Room 
300 L Street 

Wednesday, 
February 1, 2017 
6:30 p.m. 

Planning Commission Meeting City Council Chamber 
200 H Street 

Saturday, 
February 4, 2017 
9:00 a.m.-11:00 a.m. 

Neighborhood Cleanup 
Neighborhoods Adjacent to Knoll 
Park & Surrounding Streets 

Meet on Valley Way and 
Park Along the Curb to Knoll 
Park 

Monday, 
February 13, 2017 

Abraham Lincoln’s Birthday 
 
City Holiday 

 

Tuesday, 
February 14, 2017 
7:00 p.m. 

City Council Meeting City Council Chamber 
200 H Street 

Wednesday, 
February 15, 2017 
6:30 p.m. 

Planning Commission Meeting City Council Chamber 
200 H Street 

Thursday, 
February 16, 2017 
7:00 p.m. 

Parks & Recreation Commission 
Meeting 

City Council Chamber 
200 H Street 

 



 
 
 

 
 

Monday, 
February 20, 2017 

Presidents’ Day 
 
City Holiday 

 

Tuesday, 
February 28, 2017 
7:00 p.m. 

City Council Meeting City Council Chamber 
200 H Street 

Wednesday, 
March 1, 2017 
6:30 p.m. 

Planning Commission Meeting City Council Chamber 
200 H Street 

 
 
CITY CLERK UPDATES 
 
The Annotated Agenda for the January 24th City Council Meeting is posted on the City’s 
Website. To view the agenda information, click on the following link:  
http://www.ci.antioch.ca.us/CityGov/agendas/ and then click ‘City Council’.  City Council 
Meetings are held every 2nd and 4th Tuesday of each month in the Council Chambers 
beginning at 7:00 p.m.  The first Council Meeting in July is cancelled due to Summer 
Break. 
 
The Board of Administrative Appeals Special Meeting scheduled for January 19, 2017, 
was cancelled.  The next regularly scheduled Board of Administrative Appeals meeting will 
be held on February 2, 2017.  The Board meets on a monthly basis – the first Thursday of 
every month, in the Council Chambers beginning at 3:00 p.m. 
 
Individuals are reminded to file an appeal of an Administrative Citation and it must be filed 
in our office within 10 days of the date of the citation. 
 
The City Clerk’s office is accepting applications for the following Boards/Commission 
Vacancy:   

• Police Crime Prevention Commission:  1 Partial-term vacancy, exp. October 2017 
Deadline date to apply: 01/27/17 

 
Any interested resident is encouraged to apply.  To be considered for this volunteer 
position, a completed application must be received in the Office of the City Clerk by 4:30 
p.m. on Jan. 27, 2017.  Applications are available at www.ci.antioch.ca.us and at the City 
Clerk’s Office, City Hall, 200 H Street, Antioch, CA  94509, (925) 779-7009, Monday 
through Friday, 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  Your interest and desire to serve our community is 
appreciated.  Applications and resume can be emailed to cityclerk@ci.antioch.ca.us, faxed 
to (925) 779-7007, sent by mail or dropped off at City Hall at the Clerk’s Office.  
Appointees are required to file a FPPC Form 700 “Statement of Economic Interests” within 
30 days of their appointment by the City Council. 
 
  

http://www.ci.antioch.ca.us/CityGov/agendas/
http://www.ci.antioch.ca.us/
mailto:cityclerk@ci.antioch.ca.us


 
 
 

 
 

Open candidate, officeholder and local Political Action Committees are required to file their 
next Form 460 or Form 470 Campaign Finance Report to the City Clerk no later than 
January 31, 2017. Electronic copies are not accepted.  Open candidate, officeholder and 
local Political Actions Committees are also reminded to submit a check for $50.00 to the 
Secretary of State no later than January 17, to avoid penalties. 
 
Elected officials, Planning Commissioners and designated City Staff, Board Members, 
other commissioners and designated consultants are required to file an FPPC Form 700 
“Statement of Economic Interests” for Calendar Year 2016 to the City Clerk’s Office no 
later than 4:30 p.m., Monday, April 3, 2017.  
 
If you assumed office between October 1, 2016 and December 31, 2016, and filed an 
assuming office statement, you are not required to file an annual statement until April 2, 
2018. That annual statement will cover the day you assumed office through December 31, 
2017. 
 
Candidate campaign finance reports are available for the public to review at the City 
Clerk’s Office.  
 
Requests for City of Antioch public documents under the California Public Records Act 
must be sent to the City Clerk’s office. Request forms are available on the City Website 
and at the City Clerk’s Counter at City Hall.  Requests can be made in person, by mail or 
email. Email requests must be sent to cityclerk@ci.antioch.ca.us to ensure a timely 
response. 
 
The City Clerk’s Office received three California Public Records Act requests, which were 
forwarded to the appropriate departments for a response.  
 
The City Clerk has requested the Mayor and each Council Member to provide the City 
Clerk’s Office with the contact information for each of their three designated Standby 
Council Members. Upon receipt of that information, the City Clerk will be contacting each 
of the Standby Council Members to administer the Oath of Office and provide them with 
sections of the California Government Code on their responsibilities. 
 
The City Clerk attended the League of California Cities Housing Community & Economic 
Development Policy Committee last Thursday and the Governance Transparency & Labor 
Relations Policy Committee meeting last Friday in Sacramento. The League Annual 
Conference Planning Committee meeting for Wednesday was rescheduled to January 
26th. 
 
As a member of the League of California Cities Annual Conference Planning Committee, 
the City Clerk reviewed 151 proposals for CityTalk and Breakout Session proposals, 
making recommendations and participated in a 4-hour meeting to determine which 
proposals will be accepted. 
 

mailto:cityclerk@ci.antioch.ca.us


 
 
 

 
 

The City Clerk administered the Oath of Office to Dr. John Huh as Antioch’s representative 
to the Contra Costa Library Commission. 
 
 
HUMAN RESOURCES UPDATES 
 
Recruitment Updates: 

• Police Trainee and Academy Graduate accepted applications through 1/6/2017, 
applications in review. Physical agility scheduled for 1/27/2017, Police Trainee 
written exam scheduled for 1/30/2017, Oral Boards scheduled for 2/24/2017. 

• Police Trainee and Academy Graduate accepted applications through 11/4/2016, 
applications reviewed, physical agility held on 11/18/2016, Police Trainee written 
exam held on 11/21/2016, Oral Boards held 12/16/2016. 

• Police Officer Lateral Oral Boards scheduled as they apply.  
• Police Dispatcher accepted applications through 11/14/2016, applications reviewed.  

Written exam held on 12/14/2016.  Oral Boards held 1/20/2017.  Eligibility list sent 
to Police Department. 

• Currently accepting applications for Part-Time Animal Care Attendants.  
• Public Works Department selected a Maintenance Worker from the eligibility list.  

Hiring in process. 
• Water Treatment Plant Maintenance Worker accepted applications through 

1/3/2017, applications in review.  Oral Boards scheduled for 2/2/2017. 
• Legal Secretary accepted applications through 12/16/2016.  Applications reviewed.  

Oral Boards held 1/17/17.  Second interviews held and scheduled for 1/26/17 and 
1/31/17. 

 
Currently open recruitments include: 

• Police Officer Lateral (continuous) 
• Police Academy Graduate/Student (continuous) 
• Police Trainee (continuous) 
• Assistant Engineer/Associate Civil Engineer 
• Senior Civil Engineer 
• Computer Technician 

 
The City’s open recruitments can be found on the Human Resources page of the City 
website.  Follow the appropriate link(s) to apply through NEOGOV. 
 
 
INFORMATION SYSTEMS UPDATES 
 

• Work orders opened/completed for the week: 96/74. 
• Worked on installing and configuring chip readers for Finance. 
• Updated user permission in document imaging software. 
• Worked on backup storage issues. 



 
 
 

 
 

• Responded to PD after hours call out. 
• Moved PW’s SAN storage to new server. 
• Received overview/training on new firewall device. 

 
 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT UPDATES 
 
Upcoming Business Ribbon Cuttings Hosted by the Chamber of Commerce: 
SYLVIA'S FLORIST - RIBBON CUTTING 
Please join us in celebrating the opening of Sylvia's Florist in Antioch! 
Date: January 27, 2017 
Time: 5 PM - 7 PM 
2008 A Street 
Antioch, CA 94509 
 
BLISS HOT YOGA - RIBBON CUTTING 
Please join us in celebrating the opening of Bliss Hot Yoga in Antioch! 
Date: January 28, 2017 
Time: 10 AM - 11 AM 
5865 Lone Tree Way, Suite L 
Antioch, CA 94531 
 
Q-BALL RIM CITY - RIBBON CUTTING 
Please join us in celebrating the opening of Q-Ball Rim City in Antioch! 
Date: February 4th, 2017 
Time: 12 PM - 4 PM 
1105 Auto Center Drive  
Antioch, CA 94509  
We look forward to seeing you there! 
 
Snap a photo and win a prize! Amtrak San Joaquins will be hosting a social media photo 
contest Dec. 20, 2016 – January 23, 2017. The photo contest will call for photo entries 
from riders to follow the theme “Connecting California.” Photo entries will show how riders 
connect to places, people, ideas and more on Amtrak San Joaquins. The contest will be 
promoted heavily through Amtrak San Joaquins’ Facebook, Instagram, and Twitter social 
media channels for the duration of the contest.  
Website: https://amtraksanjoaquinsphotocontest.pgtb.me/wvjqw9 
 
Downtown: Freshest Cargo Mobile Farmers’ Market: Two additional Downtown 
Rivertown stops on Saturdays have been added to the Freshest Cargo program! The 
mobile truck is a great easy and convenient way to get your organic local vegetables and 
fruits. Please support our Saturday stops as they are a critical piece for future 
programming, collecting data to justify a full range farmer’s market downtown. Stop by at 
any on the location below to see the great seasonal produce. 

https://amtraksanjoaquinsphotocontest.pgtb.me/wvjqw9


 
 
 

 
 

El Campanil Theatre 
602 W. Second St. 
Downtown Antioch 
Tickets: www.ElCampanilTheatre.com or (925) 757-9500 
 
Contra Costa Chamber Orchestra 
Song and Dance 
Saturday, February 4, 2017 
Time:  2:00 p.m.  
Adults: $15    Seniors (62 & Over): $12     Students: $7 (General Seating) 
 
The Song portions of our program feature well-known Bay Area Lyric Colatura Soprano, 
Elizabeth Hunter Ashley (who sings the soprano solos with CCCO in our annual Sing-A-
Long Messiah performance). She will sing four iconic and virtuosic arias from operas by 
Puccini, Verdi, Johann Straus, Jr. and Bernstein. The Dance portion of the program 
features a wide variety of dance styles, including the Waltz form Khachaturian's 
Masquerade Suite, and Arturo Marquez Danzon No. 2, made popular by Gustav Dudamel 
and the Simon Bolivar Youth Orchestra. 
http://www.elcampaniltheatre.com/song-and-dance.html 
   
Abbacadabra 
The Ultimate ABBA Concert 
Saturday February 11   3:00 pm & 8:00 pm 
Reserved Seating 
Tickets: Adults: $32   Seniors (62 & Over): $30   Youth: (under 18): $15 
 
Dust off the leisure suits! Shine up those platform shoes! Be transported back to a simpler 
time when gas was under $1.00 per gallon... when music was fun, inspiring and uplifting… 
and disco was King!   
  
With the new resurgence of the ‘70s, portrayed in part by the hugely popular, musical 
production of “MAMMA MIA!”, released as a motion picture, the music of ABBA is finding 
its way back into the hearts of those who lived it then and taking over the hearts of those 
who are experiencing it for the first time now.   
  
Abbacadabra – The Ultimate ABBA concert promises to continue the momentum by 
performing 20 of the group’s greatest hits in full ABBA fashion and flair. You won’t be able 
to sit still in your seats as songs like “S.O.S.”, “Super Trooper” and “Dancing Queen” are 
re-created with such precision you’ll swear you were listening to the originals themselves. 
The melodies of “Fernando” and “Chiquitita” will rekindle those feelings of first loves. “Take 
a Chance on Me” and “Voulez Vous” will lift the audience out of their seats to dance! The 
show is authentic in music and dress and is performed to live music that will leave you 
excited and melancholy... at the same time.  
http://www.elcampaniltheatre.com/abbacadabra.html 
  

http://www.elcampaniltheatre.com/
http://www.elcampaniltheatre.com/song-and-dance.html
http://www.elcampaniltheatre.com/abbacadabra.html


 
 
 

 
 

  
El Campanil Theatre Presents  
Singin' In The Rain (1952) 
In Memory of Debbie Reynolds - Our "Opening Act in 2004" 
Saturday February 18, 2017 2:00 pm 
  
Adults: $8  Seniors: $7  Students: $7 (General Admission) 
http://www.elcampaniltheatre.com/singin-in-the-rain.html 
  
Antioch’s Future Growth: 94531 is on track for the Bay Area's most promising, up-and-
coming neighborhoods in the East Bay. Check out the article from San Francisco Business 
Times: http://www.bizjournals.com/sanfrancisco/news/2016/07/25/east-bay-up-and-
coming-neighborhoods.html?ana=fbk 
 
The City’s Marketing Videos on our YouTube Channel: As part of our Strategic 
Management for Economic Growth and our marketing campaign “Business and Family 
Friendly Come Grow With Us” the City has put out two videos demonstrating  the City’s 
housing, parks, recreational sites, retail, programs, schools, and revitalization concept 
plans for downtown. The region as a whole is projected to grow in population and wealth 
and Antioch is in a renaissance period of economic growth, we welcome residents and 
new residents as they make Antioch their town to raise their families.  
 
YouTube Channel 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCz2s_HsRRV3L8Ax9NhwYHJA 
 
2016 City Report:  
http://ci.antioch.ca.us/CityGov/reports/Updates/110116.pdf 
 
Economic Business News: If you have any economic news you would like us to highlight 
please email: lzepeda@ci.antioch.ca.us 
 
 
RECREATION UPDATES 
 

• Last week, 72 children started winter dance classes – excited to learn and show off 
their dance moves! For many young children dance is the first group activity where 
they interact with others their age.  Dancers will enjoy performing a choreographed 
dance to the delight of their families at the end of the session in eight weeks.  

• This week, summer activities were finalized and are ready to be entered into the 
ActiveNet Software System, which is the beginning of the production process for the 
Recreation Guide.  

  

http://www.elcampaniltheatre.com/singin-in-the-rain.html
http://www.bizjournals.com/sanfrancisco/news/2016/07/25/east-bay-up-and-coming-neighborhoods.html?ana=fbk
http://www.bizjournals.com/sanfrancisco/news/2016/07/25/east-bay-up-and-coming-neighborhoods.html?ana=fbk
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCz2s_HsRRV3L8Ax9NhwYHJA
http://ci.antioch.ca.us/CityGov/reports/Updates/110116.pdf
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• On Wednesday, staff began preparation of promotional materials for the 2017 
Summer Day Camp programs being offered this year. Distribution to the Antioch 
Unified School District students begins in mid April.  

• On Thursday, activity development and budgets were completed for First Five 
Contra Costa spring programming. Activities include Tot Soccer and youth Swim 
Lessons. 

• On Saturday, week three of an eight week season was completed for the Junior 
Warriors youth basketball league.  Jr. Hoopsters are learning, laughing, and staying 
fit during winter! 

• Attendance is climbing weekly for the adult sports drop-in programs held on 
Tuesday (Volleyball) and Sundays (Basketball & Pickleball) at the Community 
Center gymnasium. 

• This week, adult softball league informational packets became available for those 
teams wanting to participate in the 2017 Spring/Summer league held at the Antioch 
Community Park ball fields. League play begins at the end of March.  

• Recreation staff collaborated with the Antioch Herald to produce the 2017 Water 
Park advertisement. The ad is set to run during the spring months. 

• Planning continued for aquatic summer camps. Camps are scheduled to take place 
June 19th through July 28th.  

• Throughout the week, preparation for the next Antioch Council of Teens meeting 
took place. The next meeting will be held on Monday, February 6th and all teens are 
invited to attend! 

• The City contractor is nearing completion of the carpet replacement project at the 
Nick Rodriguez Community Center. The new carpet is a great addition to this facility 
and we hope to soon welcome many more community members for classes, 
programs, and events! 

• The City’s electrical contractor completed trouble shooting work and repairs to the 
parking lot lights at Prewett Community Park and installed new outlets in high traffic 
areas at the Nick Rodriguez Community Center. 

• The City’s mechanical system vendor completed repairs to HVAC unit number 5 at 
the Nick Rodriguez Community Center. 

• The City plumbing contractor completed repairs to the Senior Center kitchen grease 
trap and associated kitchen plumbing. The new setup will assure a continued high 
level of service for our senior population at the center. 

• The City’s mechanical vendor completed repairs to the men’s restroom exhaust fan 
at the Senior Center.  

• Recreation maintenance staff completed various painting tasks at the Nick 
Rodriguez Community Center. 

• Last week, the Parks and Recreation Commission held their regularly scheduled 
meeting and approved two resolutions to support grant applications for bike lanes 
and road improvements. 

 
  



 
 
 

 
 

Senior Center Services 
• Over the last week, 333 affordable, healthy meals were served through the CoCo 

Café.  This program helps prevent heart attacks, depression, asthma and 
congestive heart failure. No membership or income requirements are required to eat 
at the CoCo Café. All supplies are provided by the County for participating cafés.  

• Staff created a draft of the 2017 Spring/Summer Recreation Guide for the senior 
portion of the guide.  

• Staff submitted a request for a fee reduction for an upcoming kayaking activity 
scheduled on April 22nd at Big Break Regional Shoreline. 

• On Wednesday, the Senior Center Kitchen will be closed temporarily for the grease 
trap replacement project. The CoCo Café is providing bag lunch for our nutrition 
program during the Senior Center Kitchen closure. 

• The California Telephone Access Program setup an informational table in our main 
lobby and shared information regarding their free specialized phones for those with 
impaired vision and/or hearing.  

• Staff assisted AARP Tax Aide representatives in setting up their own wireless 
network and participated in possible network troubleshooting scenarios. AARP will 
be on-site every Thursday between the months of February 2nd through April 13th. 

• 30 seniors participated in the California Highway Patrol “Age Well/Drive Smart” 
program for seniors. The class highlights precautions drivers should take as they 
age and introduces the warning signs of age-related hazardous driving. CHP is 
interested in continuing the agency relationship and providing more workshops. 

• Staff connected with a representative from the Coalition for Medicare Choices, in 
regards of hosting a Q&A session between our senior population and Congressman 
McNerney, in regards to the current state of Medi-Care. 

• Staff printed and distributed over 100 pictures of our 2016 Pictures with Santa, 
Holiday Happenings event. 

• The Senior Club has received a total of new and renewal membership applications 
from 398 seniors. New membership for 2017 began on December 28th and the 
membership drive has been steady. 

 
 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT UPDATES 
 
Planning:  
 

• Public inquiries responded to via email/phone/counter 59 
• The next Planning Commission meeting will be on February 1, 2017. 

 
Building Permit Activity: 
 

• Permits issued 53 
• Inspections requested 184 
• Public inquiries responded to via email/phone/counter 234 



 
 
 

 
 

 
Code Enforcement: 
 

• Cases Followed Up On 178 
• New Cases Opened 21 
• Posted Sub-Standard 2 
• Citations Issued 3 
• Warrants Obtained and Served 0 
• Cases Closed 31 
• Homeless encampment contacts   36 
• Blight & Rubbish Removal from Public/City property         70 yards 
• Graffiti Removal 0 
• Shopping Carts Removed 37 
• Demands to Title for Cost Recovery 2 
• Demands to property owners 6 
• Special Assessment Liens recorded 1 
• Prepare & Record Release of Lien 2 
• Phone messages reporting violations 38 
• Web Reports 3 

 
• Ponderosa Way - Posted sub-standard. 

 
• H Street – Posted sub-standard.  

 
• Code Enforcement attended VIPS meeting on Tuesday, January 24th at Antioch 

Police Department. 
 

Environmental Resources:  

Resilient Dialogues - Antioch was nominated and selected to participate in a program that 
connects communities with scientists willing to volunteer on projects related to climate 
change and adaptation.  Here is a link to last year’s pilot project for this, 
http://icleiusa.org/connecting-cities-science/. 
 
Contra Costa Sustainability Exchange - Staff attended the kick off of the countywide 
Sustainability Exchange organized by the County Community Development Department.  
We are looking forward to partnering up and learning from what others are doing locally to 
lessen our impact on the planet. 
 
Holiday tree recycling options:  For those that still have trees to discard, Republic Services 
has options through your garbage service.  Unflocked trees can be placed in your yard 
waste cart.  If cut to fit inside with the lid closed, flocked trees may be placed in your trash 
cart.  For trees that don’t fit in your cart, you can use one of your cleanups by calling 
customer service at 925-685-4711. 

http://icleiusa.org/connecting-cities-science/


 
 
 

 
 

 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG): 
Review and evaluation of all applications by the Council Subcommittee is underway, and 
agency interviews will be scheduled for March 24th and 31st. 
 
Homeless: 
The East County Point In Time (PIT) Count training was held Sunday January 22nd at the 
Seventh Day Adventist Church on Country Hills Drive in Antioch, with about 15 people in 
attendance.  These trained volunteers will be going out January 25-27th to food pantries, 
Loaves and Fishes and other feeding sites, libraries, and locations where people who are 
homeless may go for services.  Volunteers will ask questions from a standardized script, 
inquiring about where the person spent the night of January 25th. Homeless Outreach 
Teams will be going out to encampments over the same period, asking the same series of 
questions.  All interviews will be entered into the Contra Costa Homeless Management 
Information System database, and de-duplicated so that we can obtain an accurate count 
of the number of homeless people in our County on the night of January 25th. 
 
Contra Costa County’s annual Point In Time (PIT) Count is an annual effort by our 
community to count all of the people who are homeless on a specific night in late January.  
The PIT count is required by HUD every two years, but Contra Costa County has 
committed to doing it annually.  It is from this count that we gather our statistics as to the 
number of homeless people who reside in each city.  The PIT count contributes greatly to 
our understanding of the migration and distribution of the homeless population, and it also 
contributes to the amount of federal funding for homelessness that our County receives 
each year. 
 
Drought Updates: 
 
Don’t forget to keep your irrigation timers turned off during this rain and until necessary to 
turn them back on again.   
 
While this season’s rain has things looking good for this year, here in California, water 
conservation and preparing for the next dry year are always important.  If you let your lawn 
die and are planning to re-landscape, consider a low water design.  For inspiration visit 
www.bringingbackthenatives.net and http://www.ccwater.com/765/Photos-of-Completed-
Projects. 
 
Irrigation repairs for last week: 

• Park Irrigation:  All park irrigation water is currently off. 
• Antioch Community Park:  Repairs have been completed on the water main-line. 

The park restrooms have been re-opened. 
• Prewett Water Park:  A water main-line is off pending repair completion. 
 
 

http://www.bringingbackthenatives.net/
http://www.ccwater.com/765/Photos-of-Completed-Projects
http://www.ccwater.com/765/Photos-of-Completed-Projects


 
 
 

 
 

PUBLIC WORKS UPDATES 
 
Administration 

• Staff met with a local business owner and Republic Services to discuss illegal 
dumping and expanding the Chamber of Commerce and City’s Business Watch 
Program to other businesses within the City.  Initially large shopping centers and 
business parks would be targeted for participation in this excellent program. 

• Staff of the Police, Community Development CDBG, Code Enforcement, Public 
Works, Parks and Recreation, and City Attorney convened a meeting of the 
Homelessness Taskforce.  The efforts of the newly established Police Community 
Engagement Team (CET), Antioch’s new Code Enforcement Manager and the other 
support departments and divisions were discussed.  In addition to information 
already being provided by the CET and Code Enforcement officers, the County 
Core Outreach Team is scheduled to begin efforts to provide information about 
resources and assistance available to individuals experiencing homelessness 
beginning next month.  

 
Engineering & Development Services 

• Almondridge East Subdivision 8880, an 81-unit single family home development by 
KB Homes, located between East 18th Street and Oakley Road, east of Phillips 
Lane and west of the State Highway 160:  Staff has reviewed all project plot plans.  
Next:  Inspection of improvements for tract acceptance and release of subdivision 
bonds. 

• Aviano, a 533-unit housing development located west of the current terminus of 
Hillcrest Avenue, east and north of Dozier-Libby Medical High School:  Staff is 
reviewing Phase 1 (3rd submittal) construction documents and plans.  Staff received 
an estimate from the City’s consultant to review Phase 2 map & plans. 

• BART Maintenance Facility (MF).  A sanitary sewer line connection for the MF is 
under construction, expected to be completed by the end of February. 

• Habit Burger, 2424 Mahogany Way:  Permits have been issued and construction is 
underway. 

• Lakeview Medical Office Building:  The City Council approved the vacation and 
quitclaim of a surplus public service easement at its 1/24/17 meeting. 

• 326 Nash Avenue Lot Merger:  The merger was approved by the Planning 
Commission and staff is waiting for final submittal of documents for recordation. 

• Park Ridge Phase I, a 123-unit housing development by Davidon Homes, located 
west of Canada Valley Road and east of Highway 4:  The developer is grading the 
site.  Staff is processing recordation of the final map and the East Lone Tree 
Specific Plan Benefit District which the City Council approved at its regular meeting 
on 12/13/16.  Formation of Community Facilities District 2016-01 (Police Services) 
was approved by the City Council at a public hearing on 1/24/17. 

• Oakley Knolls, a 31-unit housing development by Discovery Builders, located west 
of Heidorn Ranch Road:  Staff reviewed the Development Plan and Tentative Map 
and prepared conditions of approval. 



 
 
 

 
 

• Rahmany Lot Line Adjustment, 4420 Belvedere Way:  The City Attorney will present 
a Property Purchase Agreement to the City Council for approval on 2/14/17. 

• SR4 (Segment 2) Contra Loma Blvd. Interchange/‘G’ Street Overcrossing Project:  
The project has been accepted by the State.  Staff is working with Caltrans to 
complete the City’s punchlist. 

• SR4 (Segment 3A) ‘A’ Street/Lone Tree Way Interchange, Cavallo Road/Garrow 
Drive Undercrossing Project:  Staff is working with Caltrans to complete the City’s 
punchlist. 

• SR4 (Segment 3B) Hillcrest Avenue Interchange and BART Tunnel Project:  Staff is 
working with the CCTA to complete the City’s punchlist. 

 
Capital Improvements Division 

• Downtown Sanitary Sewer Rehabilitation:  A pre-construction conference was held 
on January 18th with A-S Pipelines, Inc.  Work on this project is expected to 
commence towards the middle of February. 

• Zone I Transmission Pipeline Rehabilitation at HWY 4:  The construction contract 
for the work was awarded to R.J. Gordon Construction, Inc., in the amount of 
$402,300 at the January 10th City Council meeting.  The Contractor is compiling the 
required contract and insurance documents. 

• Water Treatment Plant Disinfection Improvements:  Final environmental and design 
documents are being developed.  The project is expected to be out for bid in early 
February. 

• Water Treatment Plant ‘A’ Electrical Improvements:  TJC and Associates has 
developed the 100% draft project plans and specifications. 

• Community Development Block Grant Downtown Roadway Pavement 
Rehabilitation:  Staff is developing 100% draft project plans and specifications. 

• West Antioch Creek Channel Improvements:  Condemnation negotiations are 
proceeding regarding acquisition of property and easements located at 1400 and 
1420 West 10th Street. 

• Brackish Water Desalinization Plant:  Carollo Engineers is preparing a summary 
report for Phase II of initial planning and funding assistance for this project.  Staff is 
reviewing the State Revolving Fund loan documents provided by the State Water 
Resource Control Board. 

• North East Annexation Infrastructure Improvements:  BKF Engineering is working 
on the aerial survey and will provide the City with a complete survey this month. 

• Transportation Impact Fee Study:  EPS has developed several scenarios for the 
fees; the draft Fee Study was presented to Council on January 10th.  Council 
directed staff to circulate the draft study for review by the public and developers. 

• Rubberized Cape Seal Program:  The Department of Resources Recycling and 
Recovery (CalRecycle) issued a Notice of Grant Funds available for Rubberized 
Cape Seal projects for FY 16-17 for the maximum grant amount of $350,000.  The 
grant application has been submitted to CalRecycle and results are expected this 
month. 



 
 
 

 
 

• Retaining Walls Rehabilitation:  The City Council awarded the project to Parsons 
Walls at the December 13th City Council meeting.  Construction is expected to start 
in February 2017 and completed by April 2017.  A pre-construction meeting was 
held on January 24th. 

• “L” Street Pathway to Transit, State Route 4 to the Marina:  Staff submitted a 
$2,279,000 grant application to One Bay Area Grant (OBAG 2) Program for federal 
funding to provide bike and pedestrian improvements on “L” Street from State 
Route 4 to the Antioch Marina.  Parks and Recreation Commission approved a 
resolution of support at the January 19th meeting. 

• BART is preparing an access study for the North Concord, Bailey, Railroad, and 
Hillcrest Stations.  Engineering staff and Tri-Delta Transit met with BART on 
January 23rd to discuss existing conditions and proposed projects that will be the 
foundation for the study. 
 

Water Treatment Plant 
• Cleaned Solar Bees out on the municipal reservoir.  Solar Bees circulate the water 

in the reservoir; cleaning the Solar Bees prevents weeds from restricting the 
circulation.  Also cleaned the staff gage on the tower. 

• The chloride levels in the San Joaquin River have continued to stay low.  We will 
continue to pump from the river until we see a reversal in the current trend. 

• Removed ‘B’ plant and drained the basins for annual maintenance.  Started 
cleaning flocculation chambers and basin equipment. 

• Repaired and calibrated the chlorine analyzer and the Fluoride analyzer at “A” plant. 
 
Water Distribution 

• Responded to 127 stops for water service including disconnections. 
• Had a total of 21 USA tickets completed for utility location. 
• Meter reading has been completed and on schedule for the month. 
• Continue to respond to Water Conservation hotline reports. 
• The City of Antioch now has a 0% water conservation goal through January of 2017 

based on the State of California’s “stress test”.  However the following prohibitions 
will remain in place: 
 Watering outdoor landscapes in a manner that causes excessive runoff such 

that water flows onto adjacent property, non-irrigated areas, private and 
public walkways, roadways, parking lots, or structures. 

 Using a hose without a shut off nozzle. 
 Washing paved or other hard-surfaced areas, including sidewalks, walkways, 

driveways, patios and parking areas. 
 Use of City furnished water for non-recalculating decorative fountains or 

filling decorative lakes or ponds. 
 Failing to repair a controllable water leak. 

• Repaired a 4” leaking irrigation main on Deer Valley Road. 
• Repaired an 8” leaking water main at Community Park and Live Oak School. 
• Replaced a damaged hydrant on Eagleridge Ct. as well as E. 13th St. 



 
 
 

 
 

• Started the valve exercise program (downtown area for CIP sewer project). 
• Completed Hydro-excavation Safety Training. 
• Completed annual vehicle and pipe shop housekeeping evaluation. 
• State mandated annual backflow testing continues. 
• Continue to provide water connect and disconnect services to Finance Department. 
• Continue to work on water quality on Sakurai Street. 
• Hauled off green waste for recycles, as well as cleaned up at the city’s Fulton yard.  
• Performed city wide preventative maintenance on fire hydrants. 
• Cleared debris and graffiti from Amtrak platform and surrounding area. 
• Cleared graffiti, trash and household goods from the Fulton Shipyard Rd. boat 

launch area.  
• Repaired faulty deadbolt lock at the River Pump Station. 

 
Public Works Operations – Parks and Landscape 

• Playground and Park Safety Inspections:  Completed at Antioch Water Park, Canal 
and Chaparral Parks.  Follow-up inspections were completed at Almondridge and 
Mira Vista Hills Parks. 

• Park Irrigation:  All park irrigation water is currently off. 
• Antioch Community Park:  Repairs have been completed on the water main-line and 

the restrooms are open again. 
• Diablo West Park: Playground maintenance was performed on a Park Tot Swing to 

keep it operating safely. 
• Meadowbrook Park: A new pedestal grill barbecue was installed. 
• Village East Park: A new park picnic table was added. 
• Williamson Ranch Park: A new park pedestal grill barbecue was installed. 
• Storm Related Park Tree Failures: Due to recent storms, complete tree failures and 

removals took place at Almondridge, Community, Hillcrest and Mountaire Parks. 
Minor property damage occurred only at Almondridge Park. 

• Storm Related Park Tree Branch Failures: Due to recent storms, tree branch 
failures occurred at Chaparral, Dallas Ranch, Eagleridge, Gentrytown, Hansen, 
Nelson Ranch and Prosserville Parks. Fortunately, no injuries or property damage 
occurred as a result of these failures. 

• Storm Related City Tree Removals: Trees were removed at the following sites: 
Ridgerock Dr., Davison Dr., Terrace View Ave., Wildcat Cir. and Asilomar Dr.  

• Storm Related City Tree Limb Removals: Tree limbs were removed from the 
following sites:  Deer Valley Rd. @ Rocky Pt., Deer Valley Rd. @ Quail Lodge, 
Delta Fair Blvd., Lone Tree Way @ Black Diamond Dr., Black Diamond Dr., James 
Donlon Blvd. (5 sites), Seville Circle, Dallas Ranch Rd. (2 sites), Lone Tree Way (3 
sites) and Muirwood Dr.  

• Trim Crews: Vista Grande Dr.  
• Fall Leaf Removal: Hillcrest Ave. medians. 

 



 
 
 

 
 

Public Works Operations – Street Maintenance 
• Removed graffiti from numerous areas around the City.  
• Replaced 79 existing signs due to poor reflectivity or line of sight issues. 
• Filled 72 potholes. 
• Crews removed 10.5 yards of debris and illegal dumping in the roadway. 
• Assisted the Parks Division with removal of fallen trees from severe 

rain/windstorms. 
• Provided flood control city wide due to heavy rain. 

 
Public Works Utilities – Collections Division 

• Calls for Sewer Service:  Received and responded to 16 calls for service from the 
public.  Responding crews televised 315 linear feet of public sewer laterals 
connecting to the City’s sewer system. 

• Sewer Mains:  Daily preventative maintenance performed on over 11,080 linear feet 
of sewer main lines. 

• Quarterly Sewer Main Cleaning:  The route schedule is under review to increase 
inspection frequency of identified priority locations and integrate a proactive 
preventative cleaning schedule for these pipelines. 

• Sewer Lateral Maintenance Program:  Repaired one lateral that was severely 
damaged requiring immediate repairs and televised one lateral. 

• Manhole Inspection Program:  Inspected 133 manholes.  Manholes are inspected 
for loose lids, debris, locking mechanisms, and status of infrastructure for future 
maintenance and rehabilitation.  Staff is updating the program and processes for 
integration in our computerized maintenance management system. 

• Closed Caption Televising (CCTV):  Televised 14,244.2 feet of sewer main lines.  
The CCTV Preventative Maintenance crew inspects sewer mains to identify the 
condition and causes of blockages and sanitary sewer overflows (SSOs). 

• SMART Manhole Devices:  These devices monitor flow/level and alert staff to 
potential sewer backups or flow problems. We had several alerts due to the heavy 
rain events, none of which went to alarm status. 

• National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System:  Crews removed 123 yards of 
household and green waste in various creeks and channels.  These activities 
ensure the City meets the federal Clean Water Act requirements of municipalities 
discharging storm water into waterways. 
 

Public Works Operations – Fleet Division 
• Preventative Maintenance:  9 services on City vehicles as scheduled. 
• Scheduled Repairs:  38 scheduled repairs on City vehicles. 
• Unscheduled Repairs:  30 unscheduled, necessary repairs to City vehicles. 

 
Public Works Operations – Municipal Marina 

• The Marina received one application for permanent berthing, responded to four 
berthing inquiries and gave one tour of the facility.  



 
 
 

 
 

• Marine Science Institute Research Vessel Robert G. Brownlee has arrived for the 
2017 California Delta ecology program. School districts from Contra Costa and 
Alameda County come to take an educational cruise to learn about the many 
species that inhabit the California Delta. The R/V Brownlee will be here through Feb 
25th; for more information please see: http://www.sfbaymsi.org. 

• Marina Maintenance: Replaced four light bulbs with new energy efficient LED lights. 
Sealed old phone boxes on A and B dock and filled in sink holes under ramp on 
north end of building. Repaired valve cover on B dock. Cleared debris after storm in 
parking lot.  

• Heavy storms have resulted in pumping out several vessels and removal of several 
downed trees. Three trees have been removed this week. The Marina has 
increased its dock patrols to observe any vessels that may be taking on water and 
dewatering as necessary. Heavy flooding has resulted in temporary closure of the 
launch ramp, as the parking lot has completely flooded and debris from the river 
entered the marina property. Further launch ramp closures are expected this week 
due to the increase in tides and continued water release from reservoirs up river. 

• The Fulton Shipyard Boat Ramp boarding float has been closed due to damage 
sustained during last week’s heavy storms.  Staff is getting quotes to repair or 
replace the structure and will be bringing alternatives back to the Council for 
direction and authorization to make repairs. 

• Advertising and Outreach:  Approved advertisements placed in Yachtsman 
magazine reaching over 40,000 boaters, Craigslist advertisements placed in Bay 
Area, Stockton, Sacramento, Monterey, and Santa Cruz listings.  We are 
advertising Annual Boat Launch Ramp Passes for $100 and the Automated Self 
fueling station on Craigslist. 
 

Public Works Operations – Facility Maintenance Division 
• City Hall: Installed credit card terminal mounts in the Customer Service Division of 

the Finance Department.    
• Police Department: Replaced a diagram in the employee’s restroom.  Replaced a 

water valve in the Animal Services kennel area.  Assisted a plumbing contractor in 
locating a leak and installed a white board in the Investigations Division.  Cleaned 
up broken glass and arranged for a contractor to replace the vandalized lobby 
doors. 

• Public Works: Installed a new faucet in the employee’s break room.  Raised a work 
station.  Replaced a water filter in the ice machine. 
 

GIS Division 
• Sign Inventory Update: 10% complete. 
• Street Light Inventory Analysis: 50% complete. 
• Lucity Web Dashboard Rebuild: 70% complete. 
• Update Collection Route Maintenance Line Layer: 70% complete. 
• Update Collection Pipe Inventory Database: Complete. 
• Utility GPS Program Launch: 25% complete. 

http://www.sfbaymsi.org/


 
 
 

 
 

 
 

POLICE DEPARTMENT UPDATES 
 

• 1/26/17 at approximately 12:09 am, officers contacted the adult male victim in the 
Wal-Mart parking lot on Lone Tree Wy. The victim reported that he was walking to 
his car when an unknown adult male struck him on the back of the head with a 
metal object. He was knocked to the ground and the suspect took his wallet and 
other items he had just purchased. The victim did not see where the suspect went 
and sustained a minor injury to his head. He refused any medical treatment. The 
suspect was not located. 

• 1/25/17 at 7:00 pm, officers responded to a strong-armed robbery that occurred in 
the Food Maxx parking lot on Lone Tree Wy. Officers contacted the adult female 
victim at her residence. She reported she was walking to her car about an hour prior 
to calling the police when an unknown adult male ran up from behind her and 
grabbed her purse off her shoulder. She attempted to retain the purse, but the 
suspect managed pull it off and ran to a waiting dark colored, 4-door vehicle driven 
by another male suspect. The suspects then fled the parking lot. The victim stated 
she did not suffer any injuries from the incident. No suspects were located. 

• 1/25/17 at 5:03 pm, an officer was dispatched to assist the Fire Inspector with an 
investigation where a male juvenile was caught lighting a bathroom paper towel 
dispenser on fire at Antioch High School. The 16 year old male admitted to lighting 
the fire and also admitted to starting ten other fires in the past. The juvenile was 
arrested and transported to Juvenile Hall for arson. 

• 1/25/17 at 4:15 pm, officers were dispatched to the Somersville Town Center for 
four juveniles who were asked to leave the property and threatened to assault a 
mall security guard. Officers arrived and contacted the four juveniles who were 
refusing to leave. The security guard gave a statement that one of the juveniles (a 
16 year old male) threatened to kill him. Officers arrested the juvenile who made the 
threats and told the other three juveniles that they needed to leave the property. 
One juvenile (a 15 year old male) refused to leave the property and started telling 
the officers that he did not need to leave. The juvenile started to walk back towards 
the mall, and an officer moved in to arrest him. The juvenile started to flee on foot, 
and the officer took the juvenile into custody after a brief struggle. While they were 
taking that juvenile into custody, his two friends (both 15 year old males) tried to 
interfere with the arrest and were arrested for obstruction. One of the juveniles was 
sent to Juvenile Hall for obstructing police. The other three juveniles were booked at 
the Antioch PD jail and later released to their parents with a citation. 

• 1/25/2017 at 12:35 pm, an officer went to a residence in the 600 block of Doolittle 
Wy. to look for 35 year old Michael Martinez who had a warrant for his arrest. 
Martinez was found hiding in the attic of the residence after being challenged by an 
Antioch PD K9 officer. Martinez was arrested without incident and booked into 
County Jail. 



 
 
 

 
 

• 1/25/2017 at 10:51 am, an officer contacted 22 year old Adrian Orduno near G St. 
and 10th St. A records check revealed Orduno had a warrant for his arrest. Orduno 
was arrested without incident and booked into County Jail. 

• 1/25/17 at 02:21 am, officers were dispatched to a solo vehicle collision into a 
parked car on Evergreen Ave. Upon arrival, officers located the driver, 25 year old 
Lorreyna Ruiz. Ruiz was found to be intoxicated. She was arrested without incident 
and transported to County Jail for DUI. 

• 1/24/17 at 5:00 pm, the reporting party called police to report 22 year old Travis 
White had a warrant and was currently at his residence on Aster Dr.  Officers 
responded and located White on the front porch. He was arrested on his warrant 
and sent to County Jail. 

• 1/24/17 at 1:46 pm, Antioch Middle School staff called to report a 13 year old female 
student was detained in the office for assaulting her teacher. Upon the officers’ 
arrival, they determined the student had punched her substitute teacher in the face 
several times causing her to fall to the ground. While on the ground, the student 
continued to hit the victim several more times. School staff attempted to intervene 
and the student assaulted one of them. The victim suffered minor injuries from the 
assault. Several students filmed the assault with their cellular phones and the 
videos were collected as evidence. The student was issued a juvenile citation and 
was released to the custody of her mother. 

• 1/24/17 at 10:22 am, officers responded to Antioch High School on a report of 33 
year old Cheryl Smith urinating in public and refusing to leave the school. Upon the 
officers’ arrival, they determined Smith to be heavily intoxicated. Smith was arrested 
for being drunk in public, and she was sent to County Jail for a sobering period. 

• 1/24/17 at 9:44 am, dispatch received a call from an anonymous male stating there 
were two vehicles shooting at each other. Upon arrival, officers located a witness 
who saw an unknown male in a white, older model sedan shoot a gun from the 
vehicle and take off westbound on E. 18th St. at a high rate of speed. Officers were 
unable to locate any expended shell casings in the area and no victims came 
forward. 

• 1/23/17 at 9:54 pm, an officer was on patrol when he saw 40 year old Charles 
Livous sitting on a bench in front of a business located at 3103 Delta Fair Blvd. 
There are signs attached to the business that clearly state that it is private property 
and there is to be no trespassing. The officer asked Livous why he was in front of 
the business and Livous stated that he was hanging out in front of the business to 
use the stores WIFI connection. Livous was given a citation for trespassing and 
released at the scene. 

• 1/23/17 at 6:26 pm, 21 year old Matthew Beck was driving west on W. 18th St.  Beck 
ran a red light and collided with a vehicle traveling north on G St., driven by a 30 
year old female who was eight months pregnant. The pregnant female was trapped 
in her vehicle and had to be extricated by the fire department. She was transported 
to an area hospital for complaints of pain. Beck was determined to be driving while 
under the influence of alcohol. He was arrested and sent to County Jail for DUI. 



 
 
 

 
 

• 1/23/17 at 2:12 pm, the victim reported 58 year old Tony Cotton had robbed her and 
took her cellular phone and purse on Lemontree Wy.  Upon the officers’ arrival, they 
learned that Cotton had grabbed the victim's arm and forced her cellular phone from 
her hand and stole her purse. Cotton fled the scene and was later located at his 
residence. Cotton was in possession of the victim’s phone and was taken into 
custody without incident. Cotton was on felony probation for firearms violations. 
Cotton was booked at Antioch PD and later transported to County Jail on the 
charges of robbery and probation violation. 

• 1/23/17 at 1:21 pm, officers responded to a home in the 400 block of H St. to assist 
the Fire Department with a structure fire. Upon the officers’ arrival, the home was 
found to be fully engulfed. The occupants of the home were not home at the time 
and later arrived on scene. Fire investigators responded to the scene and found no 
signs of arson. The victims declined the assistance of Red Cross. Code 
Enforcement responded and tagged the home as unsafe. 

• 1/23/17 at 11:35 am, an officer was providing extra patrol to the CVS building on 
Somersville Rd. The officer made contact with 57 year old Tamara Williams going 
through the trash can to the rear of the business. The business is closed and it was 
posted with no trespassing signs. The owner of the business requested Williams be 
arrested for trespassing. Williams was placed under arrest and released on scene 
with a citation. 

• 1/23/17 at 10:47 am, the victim's daughter reported her mother's residence on Birch 
Ave. was found to have been burglarized. The victim had recently been placed in a 
care home. The victim's daughter had been packing and cleaning the house in 
preparation to list the house for sale. All valuables, to include tools, antiques, 
jewelry, etc. had been placed in boxes inside the garage. When the victim's 
daughter arrived on scene to check on the house she discovered the property 
missing with signs of forced entry. No suspects were located. 

• 1/22/17 at 11:58 pm, 47 year old Samuel Odei was driving his vehicle westbound on 
Buchanan Rd. just west of Somersville Rd. when he jumped the median and hit a 
city owned pole. Odei was determined to be driving under the influence. Odei was 
arrested without incident and transported to Antioch PD for a blood draw. Odei was 
then transported to County Jail for DUI. 

• 1/22/17 at 10:29 pm, an officer was inside of the Starbucks Coffee Shop on Lone 
Tree Wy. when he was contacted by the store manager. The manager advised that 
25 year old Jackson Githua had locked himself inside of the Starbucks women's 
bathroom for the past 30 minutes and would not leave the bathroom. The manager 
also advised that Githua had been in the store earlier harassing customers, and 
officers had given him a trespass warning at that time. Officers made contact with 
Githua, placed him under arrest without incident, and sent him to County Jail since 
the crime was likely to continue. 

• 1/22/17 at 9:20 pm, an officer contacted 49 year old Paul Lomeli riding a bicycle in 
front of the Dairy Queen on E. 18th St.  The officer recognized Lomeli and knew he 
had an outstanding warrant. The officer arrested Lomeli without incident. Lomeli 
was issued a Promise to Appear with a new court date and released at the scene. 



 
 
 

 
 

• 1/22/17 at 5:00 pm, two unknown males entered the East County Veterans Thrift 
Store on W. 2nd St.  The owner observed one of the males conceal a red and black 
Marine Corps hat under his jacket. When the owner confronted the suspect, he 
denied concealing a hat and emptied his pockets to show her. In doing so, he 
exposed the concealed hat under his sweater. When the owner pointed out the hat, 
the suspect slapped her hand away. He then knocked over a display and left the 
store. The other male was not directly involved but walked out with the suspect. The 
suspect was not located. The owner was not injured. 

• 1/22/2017 at 10:54 am, an officer was dispatched to the 2200 block of Mandarin 
Wy. for a report of mercury in the roadway. Upon the officer’s arrival, he located a 
large amount of liquid mercury in the roadway. The Fire Department responded to 
the scene who ultimately contacted the County Hazardous Materials team. The 
Hazardous Materials team responded and collected the mercury. Officers were 
unable to determine where the mercury came from. 

• 1/22/2017 at 9:14 am, an officer made a traffic enforcement stop in the area of Lone 
Tree Wy. and Davison Dr.  The officer contacted 26 year old Jose Ortiz in the front 
passenger seat. During a routine warrants check it was discovered Ortiz had an 
outstanding felony warrant for his arrest out of Alameda County. Ortiz was taken 
into custody without incident and later booked into County Jail. 

• 1/22/17 at approximately 7:48 am, officers made contact with 38 year old William 
Escobar at his residence on Carpinteria Dr.  The officers were familiar with Escobar 
and knew he was past his annual sex offender registration by six weeks. Escobar 
was taken into custody without incident. Escobar is on two counts of probation and 
was transported to County Jail for a probation violation and for failing to register. 

• 1/22/17 at 4:34 am, an officer observed a vehicle that appeared to have driven off 
the roadway into the open field near Hillcrest Ave. and Sunset Dr.  The driver, 33 
year old Victor Yantas, was contacted asleep behind the wheel. Yantas displayed 
objective symptoms of being under the influence of an alcoholic beverage. He 
refused field sobriety tests and was determined to be DUI.  Yantas was arrested 
without incident and transported to County Jail. 

• 1/21/17 at 10:17 pm, an officer patrolling the area of Peppertree Wy. located a 
previously reported stolen vehicle with 34 year old Lawrence Wiley getting out of it 
and walking away. The officer took Wiley into custody without incident. Wiley was 
found to be in possession of keys that operated the ignition of the stolen vehicle. 
Wiley was booked into County Jail for auto theft, possession of stolen property and 
possession of burglary tools. He was also booked on an unrelated outstanding 
arrest warrant.  

• 1/21/17 at 8:57 pm, an officer contacted 35 year old Dawanna Hall and 22 year old 
Jason Perez loitering on the property of the closed CVS pharmacy located on 
Somersville Rd.  Both subjects have been warned in the past regarding trespassing 
on the property. Antioch PD had a trespass letter on file from the property owner. 
Both subjects were issued citations and released. 

• 1/21/17 at 10:42 am, a fire broke out in the Antioch City Animal Services laundry 
room at 300 L St.  A dryer was on fire and employees evacuated the building with 



 
 
 

 
 

several animals. The fire alarm activated throughout Animal Services and the Police 
Department. At one point, the dryer was fully engulfed and heavy smoke filled the 
hallways. Fire responded and extinguished the flames. One employee was 
transported to the hospital for smoke inhalation. 

• 1/21/17 at 4:28 am, the reporting party called Antioch PD while watching 32 year old 
Robert Rominger and 44 year old Michael Thomas looking into cars parked in the 
AutoZone Parking lot on A St.  Officers arrived and contacted Rominger and 
Thomas walking away from a Honda with a freshly smashed window. Both were 
detained and Rominger was found to have the vehicle owner’s property in his 
possession. Both were taken into custody and it was determined Thomas was just 
present and had no involvement in the theft. Rominger gave a full confession when 
interviewed. Thomas was released per PC 849(b), and Rominger was later 
transported to County Jail for auto burglary. 

• 1/21/17 at 2:19 am, officers responded to the 3200 block of Tabora Dr. for the report 
of a vehicle that had struck several vehicles and crossed the sidewalk into the 
bushes. On arrival, 39 year old David Holland was contacted nearby and found to 
be heavily intoxicated. Holland was not injured, but his car was totaled. He failed 
field sobriety tests and was taken into custody. Due to being involved in a collision, 
he was transported to an area hospital. Holland provided a blood sample and, due 
to his level of intoxication, was held at the hospital for a sobering period and 
released per PC 849(b).  

• 1/20/17 at 10:31 pm, officers noticed 25 year old Thomas Costa sitting on the front 
porch of 39 E. 6th St.  They were aware Costa had several warrants for his arrest. 
He was taken into custody for two warrants for drugs and alcohol violations. He was 
sent to County Jail.  

• 1/20/17 at 8:29 pm, the victim had just arrived home on Rossi Ave. and was walking 
to her front door from her car, when she was pushed from behind and then pulled to 
the ground. The suspects, later identified as 18 year old Chris Revuelta, a 16 year 
old female; and a 14 year old male began kicking and hitting her while taking her 
purse and car keys. All suspects got into her vehicle parked nearby in the driveway 
and fled the area. An area check was done with negative results, and a County 
Wide BOLO was sent out. Later in the shift, officers received information that 
Pittsburg PD had located the victim’s vehicle in the 600 block of Carpino Ave. 
Pittsburg officers were able to detain Revuelta and the 16 year old, but the 14 year 
old managed to flee on foot. Antioch PD officers responded and took over the 
investigation. The victim responded and was able to identify both Revuelta and the 
16 year old. Both were later transported to County Jail and Juvenile Hall. An area 
check for the 14 year old met with negative results. The vehicle and most of the 
contents of the victim’s purse were returned to her. She suffered minor injuries from 
this incident, but declined any medical treatment. The 14 year old is currently being 
sought for his involvement. 

• 1/20/17 at 3:06 pm, officers were called to a parking lot in the 2700 block of Hillcrest 
Ave. for a suspicious vehicle with people possibly selling drugs. Officers contacted 
27 year old Stephen Toungett in the driver's seat and 26 year old Brent Ferguson in 



 
 
 

 
 

the passenger seat. Officers observed cash, a scale and marijuana in plain view on 
the center console. During a search of the car, officers located over four pounds of 
processed marijuana, over $1,600 in cash and two electronic scales. During the 
investigation, Ferguson lied about his name. His identity was eventually discovered 
and he was issued a citation for providing a false name to police. Toungett was 
arrested for possession of marijuana for sales and booked in County Jail. 

• 1/20/17 at 10:58 am, a 13 year old male was arrested after assaulting a classmate 
at Antioch Middle School. The juvenile suspect was sent to Juvenile Hall for felony 
assault. 

• 1/20/17 at 10:00 am, officers went to an address on Magnolia Wy. to follow-up on a 
petty theft that occurred at O'Reilly’s Auto Parts on A St.  Officers found the 
responsible vehicle and made contact with 27 year old Lewis Butler in the 
passenger seat. Butler was evasive with officers and refused to give his 
identification. Butler got out of the van and tried to flee towards the residence. 
Officers caught Butler before he could make it into the home and were able to get 
him into handcuffs after a brief struggle. Butler was found to have a probation 
violation warrant. He was sent to County Jail on his warrant. Officers were able to 
recover the stolen property from O'Reilly’s and arrested the responsible, 26 year old 
Darrin Hughes at the location, as well. He was also sent to County Jail on a 
probation violation. 

• 1/19/17 at 11:56 pm, officers responded to a silent alarm at the Brown Cow Dairy on 
Delta Fair Blvd. The building was secure, but 35 year old Michael Kyle was 
contacted on the side of the business. He was found to have a warrant for his 
arrest. He was taken into custody without incident and booked into County Jail. 

• 1/19/17 at 9:39 pm, 18 year old Genisis Barrera was contacted at her residence on 
San Jose Dr.  Officers were aware there was probable cause to arrest her for 
assaulting and robbing her mother a few days prior. She was taken into custody 
without incident and booked into County Jail. 

• 1/19/17 at 1:50 pm, the victim was walking down the street on Ridgeline Dr. when a 
group of subjects walked up from behind her and ripped her purse from her 
shoulder. The victim never saw the suspects’ faces but gave a good description of 
their clothing. An officer was conducting an area check and saw a vehicle leaving 
the area occupied by several subjects. One of the subjects was wearing a shirt 
described by the victim. The officer conducted a traffic stop and contacted the four 
teenage occupants. They all admitted some involvement in the theft and took the 
officer back to a house where they dumped the victim’s purse. One of the subjects, 
a 15 year old male, was a suspect the officer had been looking for regarding a 
robbery that occurred on the 17th at Deer Valley High School. This suspect was the 
primary responsible in that case, as well. He was sent to Juvenile Hall and the 
others were issued citations and released. The victim’s property was returned to 
her. 

• 1/19/17 at 8:09 am, officers were dispatched to a home on Reimche Dr. for the 
report of a trespasser at the location. This location was a Red Tagged house by 
Code Enforcement and Antioch PD had been dispatched there numerous times for 



 
 
 

 
 

trespassing issues. Upon arrival, 39 year old Crystal Garner was contacted and was 
confrontational with officers refusing to listen to orders being given to her. She was 
taken into custody after a brief struggle. She was issued a citation and released. 

 
Time Period:        01/19/17 00:00:00 – 01/25/17 23:59:59 
  

   
  

Number of Calls for 
Service: 1,600 

  
  

  
   

  
Number of Case Reports: 282 

  
  

  
   

  
Number of Arrests: 84 

  
  

  
   

  
  Felony: 

 
37   

  Misdemeanor: 
 

47   
  

    
     
  

Arrests with 
DUI charge: 

 
5   

  
   

  
The data is based upon unaudited CAD/RMS data at time of report generation.  

 
 
CITY MANAGER’S NOTES 
 
On Wednesday I attended the Delta 6, a quarterly meeting of the Antioch, Brentwood, 
Oakley and Pittsburg mayors and city managers along with representatives of the two 
County Board of Supervisors.  Matters of interest to our communities were discussed to 
create awareness and foster cooperation.   

 
City Manager Duran was out of the office this week and is scheduled to return on February 
6th. 
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